
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 

ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947 

NOTICE NO: 97 / 2024 

CEMETERY ROAD 

IN PEMBROKE PARISH 

EMERGENCY LANE CLOSURE 

DUE BELCO REPAIR WORKS 

TUESDAY, 13th AUGUST, 2024 UNTIL WEDNESDAY, 14TH AUGUST, 2024 

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform the motoring public that there will be an emergency lane 

closure on Cemetery Road for BELCO to undertake repair works. 

The emergency lane closure will commence on Tuesday, 13th August, 2024 until Wednesday, 14th August, 

2024. 

The work shall take place between 7:30 am and 6:00 pm. 

BELCO representatives will manage traffic control with temporary traffic lights and cones. 

Motorists are advised to use caution when travelling down Cemetery Road and seek alternative routes 
via St. John's Road or Serpentine Road. 

The Ministry of Public Works encourages the full cooperation of the public and apologises for any 

inconvenience that may result. 

If you have any questions about the closure, please contact Mr. Jonathan Pedro at BELCO at# 295-5111. 

Dated this day of August 2024, 

ByOrder 

The Hon. Michael Weeks JP, MP 
Acting Minister of Public Works 


